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A pair of Class 25s prepare to leave Aberystwyth on a 10 coach return special to Manchester

Meetings up to Monday 10th June
AGM held on Monday 1st June 2013
We had quite an informal affair after the Chester Area Group AGM on the preceding Friday and the Society AGM on the preceding Saturday. Present were Pete, Barry, Ian, Rowland, Roger and Norman.

Whilst there were no formal apologies for absence we were aware that Monday nights presently clash with Kevin’s bowling tournaments and Jonathon had indicated that we were not likely to see much of him until the end of the summer.
We have now been at our new venue, sharing premises with Wrexham MRC at Percy Road, for 12 months. The rent we are paying for the year being over £70 less than we would have paid to Wrexham Council and, for that, we have the benefit of weekly meetings rather than the monthly meetings we had at the Maesgwyn Centre.

During the year, the construction of the group layout “Bryn-y-Mor” has come on by leaps and bounds – mainly due to the efforts of Barry by working on the layout at his home but his lead has been taken up by other members taking home boards or modules to work on.

The main circuits have been tested and trains have been run around the layout. There remains the building of control panels, ore loading facility, station buildings and backscene to have the layout exhibitable. We have agreed to defer adding the sea until the layout is completed in these areas.
Barry presented the accounts and, whilst the group is not flush with money, expenses on the layout and payment of rent have been covered by subscriptions and the Society Grant.

For the future, our aim is to have the layout exhibitable in time for the Wrexham Model Railway Show at the beginning of November

Meetings on Mondays weekly from 7ish at Percy Road, Wrexham
























